
Sunnyhill Upper Pond Dam Evaluation and Alternative Identification 

 

The City of Camden is seeking an engineering firm to evaluate and propose viable solutions to correct 
existing deficiencies and provide alternatives with estimated costs to correct safety issues at the 
Sunnyhill Upper Pond Dam near 1211 Sunnyhill Drive (S28-0560) Camden SC. The dam is privately 
owned by the citizens in the residential community. The SCDOT road that is located across the dam is 
currently closed due to a sinkhole that is believed to be related to underlying problems with the 
spillway/underdrain. The project will evaluate the condition and stability of the dam and roadway. 

The City of Camden will be responsible for procurement and oversight of this project via direct 
negotiation and selection with a professional engineering firm. This project is estimated to not exceed 
$49,000.00. The selected firm will be required to have Professional Engineer(s) licensed to practice in 
the state of South Carolina. The firm must have a minimum of 10 years of experience in dam design and 
construction. Demonstrated knowledge of the rules and regulations governing dam design and 
construction in South Carolina is also required. 

Evaluation factors to include: Professional Engineer licenses, dam experience to include similar issues as 
the Sunnyhill Upper Pond Dam, demonstrated knowledge of SC dam rules and regulations, proximity to 
the area, expected time to complete the project, ability to stay within project budget. 

Please direct all inquiries to Jack Thornsberry – Director of Public Utilities jthornsberry@camdensc.org 

Firms interested in the project are to submit resumes and other documentation by 2:00PM May 15 2025 
to: 

 

City of Camden 

1000 Lyttleton St 

Camden SC 29020 

Attn: Jack Thornsberry 

mailto:jthornsberry@camdensc.org

